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FOREST ACADEMY

(A company limited by guarantee)

INDEPENDENT AUDITORS' REPORT ON THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS TO THE MEMBERS OF FOREST
ACADEMY

We have audited the financial statements of Forest Academy for the year ended 31 August 2016 which
comprise the Statement of financial activities incorporating income and expenditure account, the Balance sheet,
the Statement of cash flows and the related notes. The financial reporting framework that has been applied in
their preparation is applicable law, United Kingdom Accounting Standards (United Kingdom Generally Accepted
Accounting Practice) including FRS 102 "The Financial Reporting Standard applicable in the UK and Republic of
Ireland" and the Academies Accounts Direction 2015 to 2016 issued by the Education Funding Agency.

This report is made solely to the charitable company's members, as a body, in accordance with Chapter 3 of
Part 16 of the Companies Act 2006. Our audit work has been undertaken so that we might state to the
charitable company's members those matters we are required to state to them in an Auditors' report and for no
other purpose. To the fullest extent permitted by law, we do not accept or assume responsibility to anyone other
than the charitable company and its members, as a body, for our audit work, for this report, or for the opinion we
have formed.

RESPECTIVE RESPONSIBILITIES OF TRUSTEES AND AUDITORS

As explained more fully in the Statement of Trustees' responsibilities, the Trustees (who are also the directors of
the academy for the purposes of company law) are responsible for the preparation of the financial statements
and for being satisfied that they give a true and fair view.

Our responsibility is to audit and express an opinion on the financial statements in accordance with applicable
law and International Standards on Auditing (UK and Ireland). Those standards require us to comply with the
Auditing Practices Board's Ethical Standards for Auditors.

SCOPE OF THE AUDIT OF THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

An audit involves obtaining evidence about the amounts and disclosures in the financial statements sufficient to
give reasonable assurance that the financial statements are free from material misstatement, whether caused
by fraud or error. This includes an assessment of: whether the accounting policies are appropriate to the
academy's circumstances and have been consistently applied and adequately disclosed; the reasonableness of
significant accounting estimates made by the Trustees; and the overall presentation of the financial statements.
In addition, we read all the financial and non-financial information in the Trustees' report to identify material
inconsistencies with the audited financial statements and to identify any information that is apparently materially
incorrect based on, or materially inconsistent with, the knowledge acquired by us in the course of performing the
audit. If we become aware of any apparent material misstatements or inconsistencies we consider the
implications for our report.

OPINION ON FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

In our opinion the financial statements:

 give a true and fair view of the state of the charitable company's affairs as at 31 August 2016 and of its

incoming resources and application of resources, including its income and expenditure, for the year then

ended;

 have been properly prepared in accordance with United Kingdom Generally Accepted Accounting

Practice; and

 have been prepared in accordance with the requirements of the Companies Act 2006, the Charities

SORP 2015 and the Academies Accounts Direction 2015 to 2016 issued by the Education Funding

Agency.
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FOREST ACADEMY

(A company limited by guarantee)

INDEPENDENT AUDITORS' REPORT ON THE FINANCIAL STATEMENTS TO THE MEMBERS OF FOREST
ACADEMY

OPINION ON OTHER MATTER PRESCRIBED BY THE COMPANIES ACT 2006
  

In our opinion the information given in the Trustees' report, incorporating the Strategic report, for the financial
year for which the financial statements are prepared is consistent with the financial statements.

  
MATTERS ON WHICH WE ARE REQUIRED TO REPORT BY EXCEPTION
  

We have nothing to report in respect of the following matters where the Companies Act 2006 requires us to
report to you if, in our opinion:
  
 adequate accounting records have not been kept, or returns adequate for our audit have not been

received from branches not visited by us; or
  
 the financial statements are not in agreement with the accounting records and returns; or

 certain disclosures of Trustees' remuneration specified by law are not made; or
    
 we have not received all the information and explanations we require for our audit; or

 the Trustees were not entitled to take advantage of the small companies' exemption from the requirement

to prepare a Strategic report.

Frank Shippam BSc FCA DChA (Senior statutory auditor)
  
for and on behalf of
  
MA Partners LLP

Chartered Accountants
Statutory Auditor
  
7 The Close
Norwich
Norfolk
NR1 4DJ
14 December 2016
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FOREST ACADEMY

(A company limited by guarantee)

INDEPENDENT REPORTING AUDITORS' ASSURANCE REPORT ON REGULARITY TO FOREST
ACADEMY AND THE EDUCATION FUNDING AGENCY

In accordance with the terms of our engagement letter dated 14 August 2013 and further to the requirements of
the Education Funding Agency (EFA) as included in the Academies Accounts Direction 2015 to 2016, we have
carried out an engagement to obtain limited assurance about whether the expenditure disbursed and income
received by Forest Academy during the year 1 September 2015 to 31 August 2016 have been applied to the
purposes identified by Parliament and the financial transactions conform to the authorities which govern them.

This report is made solely to Forest Academy and the EFA in accordance with the terms of our engagement
letter. Our work has been undertaken so that we might state to Forest Academy and the EFA those matters we
are required to state in a report and for no other purpose. To the fullest extent permitted by law, we do not
accept or assume responsibility to anyone other than Forest Academy and the EFA, for our work, for this report,
or for the conclusion we have formed.

RESPECTIVE RESPONSIBILITIES OF FOREST ACADEMY'S ACCOUNTING OFFICER AND THE
REPORTING AUDITORS

The accounting officer is responsible, under the requirements of Forest Academy's funding agreement with the
Secretary of State for Education dated October 2010, and the Academies Financial Handbook extant from 1
September 2015, for ensuring that expenditure disbursed and income received is applied for the purposes
intended by Parliament and the financial transactions conform to the authorities which govern them.

Our responsibilities for this engagement are established in the United Kingdom by our profession's ethical
guidance and are to obtain limited assurance and report in accordance with our engagement letter and the
requirements of the Academies Accounts Direction 2015 to 2016. We report to you whether anything has come
to our attention in carrying out our work which suggests that in all material respects, expenditure disbursed and
income received during the year 1 September 2015 to 31 August 2016 have not been applied to purposes
intended by Parliament or that the financial transactions do not conform to the authorities which govern them.

APPROACH

We conducted our engagement in accordance with the Academies Accounts Direction 2015 to 2016 issued by
the EFA. We performed a limited assurance engagement as defined in our engagement letter. 

The objective of a limited assurance engagement is to perform such procedures as to obtain information and
explanations in order to provide us with sufficient appropriate evidence to express a negative conclusion on
regularity.

A limited assurance engagement is more limited in scope than a reasonable assurance engagement and
consequently does not enable us to obtain assurance that we would become aware of all significant matters that
might be identified in a reasonable assurance engagement. Accordingly, we do not express a positive opinion.

Our engagement includes examination, on a test basis, of evidence relevant to the regularity and propriety of
the academy's income and expenditure.

Page 15



FOREST ACADEMY

(A company limited by guarantee)

INDEPENDENT REPORTING AUDITORS' ASSURANCE REPORT ON REGULARITY TO FOREST
ACADEMY AND THE EDUCATION FUNDING AGENCY (continued)

Our work included:
•       a review of minutes of committees and board meetings which may be relevant to regularity;
•     a review of the work performed by the internal auditor;
• a review of the design and operational effectiveness of policies and procedures relating to areas

assessed as presenting a higher risk of impropriety;
•      substantive testing of individual transactions.

Where applicable, this work was integrated with our audit on the financial statements to the extent evidence
from the conduct of the audit supports the regularity conclusion.

CONCLUSION

In the course of our work, nothing has come to our attention which suggests that in all material respects the
expenditure disbursed and income received during the year 1 September 2015 to 31 August 2016 have not
been applied to purposes intended by Parliament and the financial transactions do not conform to the authorities
which govern them.

MA Partners LLP

Chartered Accountants
Statutory Auditor
  
7 The Close
Norwich
Norfolk
NR1 4DJ

14 December 2016
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